INWARDS CORRESPONDENCE - 27/2/2020 - 21/5/2020
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Veteran Car Club of Australia, Qld. — rental $412

Vauxhall Owners Club of Australia, Qld. Branch — re Interjections by 2
Delegates during 27" February meeting.

Veteran Car Club Australia, Qld. + Bayside Vehicle Restorers Club —re
Interjections at the 27" February meeting.

Military & Historic Vehicle Club of Townsville — affiliation fees sent
via Registered mail.

3 Bank of Queensland bank statements. QueensI-and HI'SfO{'I'C
Triumph Sports Owners Club — re QHMC management committee belTiE (S
operating in a dysfunctional manner. They are reviewing future QHMC membership.

Bundaberg Vintage Vehicle Club — re affiliation fee not banked.

Wolseley Car Club - re affiliation fee cheque not banked.

Morris Minor Club — re affiliation fee cheque not banked.

Vauxhall Owners Club of Australia, Qld. Branch — re affiliation fee cheque not banked.

Austin Healy Owners Club — re QHMC management committee issues. They are reviewing future
QHMC membership and gave QHMC until 30" June to rectify.

Far North Queensland Restorers Club — Incorporation certificate & change of name to Far North
Queensland Restorers Car Club Inc.

Austin 7 Register — re National Motoring Heritage Day, Picnic in the Park not being cancelled by
QHMC.

Gold Coast Antique Auto Club — enquiry re impromptu events.

Several Club magazines.

ATDW events — re National Motoring Heritage Day, Picnic in the Park — re bus trips to NMHD.

Various emails from AHMF, with updates.

Cheryl advised, there has been correspondence sent by delegates and member clubs, not received by me
as the QHMC Secretary. These are some we have been made aware of.

1.

Lockyer Antique Motor assn. have sent a letter to QHMC Secretary by email (though this has not
been received by the Secretary) cancelling the LAMA Swap at Laidley Showgrounds.

Emails from Sharon Auld 23™ and 24™ March to secretary@ghmc.org.au — not received by Secretary.
Sharon advised she had received a response back from ‘the secretary’ signed “QHMC Management
Committee”: but this email to secretary@ghmec.org.au was not passed on or received by the
Secretary.

Email from Christine Stevens (delegate of Northern Motoring Club) requesting clarification regarding
the March meeting.

Christine advised she received a response back from ‘the secretary’ signed “QHMC Management
Committee” but this email to secretary@ghmc.org.au was not passed on or received by the
Secretary.

A phone call was received from the Mini Club — re QHMC management committee issues.

Riley Motor Club change of treasurer details.

Veteran Car Club of Qld. Australia newsletter to all residents clubs.

Jason Dodge requesting second signature for payment when not discussed at committee meeting,
Account not due to 31% July.

Carol White Gympie Historic Auto Club re use of S.I. Vehicles.

Cindy Cooper Capricornia Historical Motor Club Rally 2020 postponed to June 2021.

Gail Kilah Brisbane Southside Morris Minor Club affiliation fee cheque deposited 20" December
2019.

2 copies application for Minor Civil dispute — Minor debt $249.70

Proxies vote forms since 19" May for 28" May meeting

21° May 2020 Return of Registered Letter addressed to Jason Dodge NOT collected.

Beaudesert and District Restorers Club Rod Roberts Delegate for 28" May Meeting.



Darling Downs Veteran Vintage Motor Club magazine not to go on website.

Stuart Smith M.G. Car Club Sunshine Coast address details.

Terry Hobsen Automobile Restorers Association Gold Coast — cheque not presented.

Karen Dawes: Roma Historical Motor Club reply to President’s Newsletter/Letter.

Colin Hayes — Gold Coast Antique Auto Club discontinuing association with Q.H.M.C. re unpresented
affiliation fee cheque.

Numerous internal emails in from various Committee people regarding various Club matters.

OUTWARDS CORRESPONDENCE

1.

10.
11.

12.
13.

Henry Hancock, re incorrect wording in Vintage Car Club Qld. Magazine.

Veteran Car Club of Australia Qld. — rental $412 paid.

Darling Downs Veteran Vintage Motor Club — Cheryl acknowledged and accepted complimentary
entry to SQ QHMC Rally as QHMC Representative at the rally.

From Rod Graydon (15th March) to QHMC Management Committee re cancelling National
Motoring Heritage Day, Picnic in the Park.

Notice (10/4/2020), to all Clubs re Covid-19 & vehicle use.

18" to 27"™ March — at least 7 unauthorised emails sent out under the name of
secretary@ghmc.org.au — re not cancelling National Motoring Heritage Day, Picnic in the park.
(emails not sent or seen by the Secretary).

31" March — Carle sent email/letter to Jason to send to ALL Clubs re cancelling National Motoring
Heritage Day — this was not actioned.

Austin Healey Club — responding re QHMC Management issues.

Far North Queensland Restorers Club — acknowledging letter and advising letter is being passed on to
Webmaster and Membership Secretary to update and change of name to Far North Queensland
Restorers Car Club Inc.

Gold Coast Antique Auto Club. 10" April notice sent clarifying impromptu events.

24/3/2020 Unauthorised email from the Treasurer to all clubs complaining about the Acting
President.

24/3/2020 Message sent from President to Treasurer to go out to all clubs.

24/3/2020 Unauthorised email from Treasurer to all Clubs — didn’t send out the Presidents email.

Cheryl advised she phoned Austin Healy Club and explained the QHMC issues.

Cheryl phoned ATDW Events — advised re National Motoring Heritage Day, Picnic in the Park cancelled.

14 April Registered letter to Jason Dodge. — returned 21* May to Cheryl Nott’s address.

Reply to Carol White Gympie Historic Auto Club

Reply to Riley Motor Club

Unauthorized emails by Treasurer under secretary@ghmc.org.au out to all clubs re National
Motoring Heritage Day still on, re QHMC Bank signatories, QHMC being sued, General Meeting 28™
May (when limited to 10 people)

Reply to Jason Dodge re payment not approved, to obtain refund, in Jason’s letter box on 14" May
2020.

12 Affiliated Clubs advised about un-presented cheques to credit to account.

President to all Clubs re no National Motoring Heritage Day on 17" May 2020.

To all clubs Proxies forms, Newsletters, only 10 people at 28" May meeting.

Emails to Crazy Domain cancel website, Solicitor, Marsh Insurance.

Numerous internal emails out from various Committee people regarding various Club matters.



